
 Construction Notice 

 

 

Information as of: February 2, 2024  

Lakeshore West Rail Corridor 

Lane Closures on Burloak 
Drive 
February 5, 2024 

 

 

Project Overview  

Metrolinx’s GO Expansion program is delivering more GO Service across the network, 
including trains every 15-minutes or better on the Lakeshore West Rail Corridor. We are 
upgrading the rail network and our GO stations to enable more frequent and fully accessible 
service. Metrolinx is working with the City of Burlington and the Town of Oakville to build a 
grade separation (building a road under the rail corridor) at Burloak Drive. This work will 
enhance pedestrian and vehicular safety and will optimize traffic flow at this crossing. 
 
 
 



   
 

This construction notice can be translated into a different language 
upon request by emailing us at HaltonRegion@metrolinx.com. 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français. Si vous 
êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
HaltonRegion@metrolinx.com. 

Contact Us: 

  Write to us at: HaltonRegion@metrolinx.com 
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
  Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/lakeshorewest 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WHAT TO EXPECT 

Starting January 05 until February 23 we are installing 
a duct bank on Burloak Drive between Harvester / 
Wyecroft Road and Superior Court / Prince William 
Drive. 

During this work, there will be short-term lane closures 
that will start from 9am and end at 3pm, Monday to 
Friday (see phasing plan below). Please note that short 
term lane closures will occur until the end of April 
2024. 

Reasonable precautions to minimize disturbances to 
residents and businesses include, but are not limited to 
the following: 

• Ongoing monitoring for noise and dust 

• Regular sweeping of streets. 

• Two-way traffic will be always maintained. 

• Pedestrian and cyclist traffic will be maintained. 

 

WHAT WORK IS TAKING PLACE? 

Construction 
Activities  

Scheduled Start 
Date  

Expected 
Duration  

Work  
Hours/Days 

Description of Work  

Duct Bank 
Installation 

February 05-
23, 2024  

3 weeks 

Monday – 
Friday, 
between 9am 
and 3pm 

• Construction of new utility duct bank across Burloak 
Drive, between Superior Court/Prince William Drive and 
Harvester Road/Wyecroft Road 

• Excavation 

• Installation of steel road plates 

• Forming work, concrete pouring, and removals of forms 

• Backfilling, removal of plates and paving  

Reoccurring 
Lane 
Closures 

Ongoing 
until April 
2024 

3 months 

Monday – 
Friday, 
between 9am 
and 3pm 

• To perform essential work during construction, we will 
need to close lanes for short periods of time. Activities 
include but are not limited to: 

• Utility relocation 

• Surveying 

• Daylighting 

* Please note that work may be rescheduled due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances  
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